


LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – May 10, 2023

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors meeting was held May 10, 2023. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. Present were James Glover, Michael Porter, Michael Whitman, Bill Phillips, Tim Pietrasewicz and Catherine Wise.

Michael Whitman motioned to approve the April 26, 2023, Regular Meeting minutes. James Glover seconded. All voted yes. 
James Glover moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for May 4, 2023– General Fund: $77,444.83, State Fund: $109,912.03. Health Reimbursement Fund: $6,451.07, ARPA Funds: $75,396.62, Capital Reserve Fund: $5,000.45. Michael Whitman seconded. Motion carried. 

Solicitor Gery Nietupski and Engineer Mark Corey will meet with Supervisor Michael Porter and Road Forman Bill Phillips on Union LeBoeuf Road. A “Local Traffic Only” sign will be placed on Union LeBoeuf Road to keep traffic minimal. The road will be fixed as soon as possible. Supervisors suggested using the already scheduled Tar & Chip, for Union LeBoeuf Road, which will move the Stone Quarry Road improvements on the schedule to next year. Cold Patch will be placed as a temporary fix.

Michael Whitman stated that we need to revise the Comprehensive Plan to be eligible for Erie County Grant monies. 

Randy Brace will send a letter concerning approved Brine for use on Township Roads. 

Road Forman report: Dwyer is crushing gravel at the Mystic Gravel Pit. All but 2 roads have been graded. The Pick-up has been fixed and returned. The Tri-Axle bed is in for repairs. The Road Crew is ditching roads. The Roller was fixed. The backhoe needs a tire replaced. 

Tim Pietrasewicz presented 2 permits. 
Tim Ploss on Vincent Road has started cleaning up his property. 
A complaint was received concerning Mr. & Mrs. Merritt property on Dutchtown Road. They will receive a letter to clean up their property. 
Clean up day discussion: Volunteers are needed, Pizza, water, chips and donuts will be purchased.

Secretary Catherine Wise will not be available for a morning meeting on June 14, 2023. The Supervisors agreed to move the meeting to 6:00 p.m.

Supervisor Mike Porter would like a list of Tools and when they were purchased along will a Fuel Usage report. 

Michael Whitman motioned to Ratify Bills & Payroll for May 4, 2023. Michael Porter seconded. All voted yes.
Michael Whitman moved, seconded by Michael Porter, to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:23 a.m. Motion carried unanimously.
									
Respectfully Submitted

Catherine Wise
									Secretary/Treasurer




